


Canberra, March 2019 

Submission to the inquiry into the Drugs of Dependence (Personal Cannabis Use) Amendment Bill 

ISSUES 

I enjoy the feeling of getting high on the marijuana and want this feeling to be part of my life. By 
nature, cannabis use is a medical and not a criminal issue, much as alcohol and tobacco. The 
current laws also make it a human rights issue. I therefore consider the proposed legalisation of 
cannabis use to be a step into the right direction. Supply of this substance should also be legalised 
and regulated, such as is happening in other jurisdictions around the world. 

BACKGROUND 

I am a private citizen and claim no expertise in the field of public health. However, I have lived in 
the Netherlands and would like to draw the attention of the committee to a number of 
observations which I made there: 

1.) Cannabis can be bought, sold and consumed in special so-called “coffee shops” all over the 
Netherlands without the threat of prosecution from the state.1 As a result a variety of different 
types of cannabis is, literally, on the menu. Personally, I much enjoyed Jamaican and Thai cannabis 
because it is not as strong as hydroponic weed. By “not as strong” I mean that the THC content, 
and hence the intoxicating effect of consumption, is less than it is with other varieties of the plant. 
Cannabis which has a high THC content may pose a risk of psychological damage to users; 
lawmakers who are concerned about the wellbeing of cannabis users ought to find a way to make 
different types of cannabis available to the general public. 

2.) Dutch “coffee shop” owners who wish to sell cannabis must have an official license to do so. In 
the Netherlands, local councils decide how many licences are granted to prospective “coffee shop” 
owners in each municipality. This approach allows councils to increase or reduce the number of 
quasi-legal selling points for cannabis as desired (and therefore to respond to changes in demand, 
but also public sentiment, over time). 

3.) Because the sale of cannabis is being separated from the sale of other drugs, people who wish 
to buy cannabis, in particular younger people, do not get exposed to criminal salespeople who 
might also get them into contact with more harmful drugs. This calculation was, initially, the 
reason why the Dutch government adopted this policy. 

In addition, I’d like to share my concerns about organised crime and human rights with you. 

Organised crime: As a private citizen I wish to live in a society that is free of organised crime as 
much as possible. Organised crime is in large part funded by drug money.  In other words, 
prohibition effectively works as a subsidy for organised crime.2 This is a very high price to pay for a 
public health policy.  

1  
2 The United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime notes that “drugs continue to represent a major source of revenue 






